

ĐỀ ÔN TẬP HÈ

PART A. PHONETICS

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently.

- | | | | |
|------------------------|--------------------|---------------------|--------------------|
| 1. A. watch <u>e</u> d | B. wash <u>e</u> d | C. stop <u>pe</u> d | D. play <u>e</u> d |
| 2. A. enou <u>gh</u> | B. tou <u>gh</u> | C. thou <u>gh</u> | D. rou <u>gh</u> |

Choose the word whose stress pattern is different.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|--------------|-------------|--------------|
| 3. A. volunteer | B. engineer | C. Japanese | D. bicycle |
| 4. A. pollution | B. dangerous | C. musician | D. attention |

PART B. VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR

Choose the best answer A, B, C or D.

- | | | | |
|---|----------------------|------------------|------------------|
| 5. My brother _____ basketball every Saturday afternoon. | | | |
| A. plays | B. is playing | C. has played | D. played |
| 6. Look! The boys _____ a tree in the school garden. | | | |
| A. climb | B. climbed | C. are climbing | D. have climbed |
| 7. We _____ this museum several times. | | | |
| A. visit | B. visited | C. have visited | D. are visiting |
| 8. I _____ my grandparents last summer. | | | |
| A. visit | B. visited | C. have visited | D. am visiting |
| 9. Don't call me at 8 p.m. tonight. I _____ my homework then. | | | |
| A. do | B. did | C. will do | D. will be doing |
| 10. They _____ a picnic next weekend. | | | |
| A. have | B. are going to have | C. had | D. have had |
| 11. If it rains tomorrow, we _____ at home. | | | |
| A. stay | B. stayed | C. will stay | D. staying |
| 12. Unless you hurry, you _____ the bus. | | | |
| A. catch | B. won't catch | C. caught | D. will catch |
| 13. English _____ in many countries around the world. | | | |
| A. speaks | B. is spoken | C. spoke | D. has spoken |
| 14. The classroom _____ yesterday afternoon. | | | |
| A. cleaned | B. was cleaned | C. is cleaned | D. has cleaned |
| 15. A new sports centre _____ next year. | | | |
| A. builds | B. built | C. will build | D. will be built |
| 16. _____ she was tired, she finished all her homework. | | | |
| A. Because | B. Although | C. Therefore | D. So |
| 17. It rained heavily. _____, the football match continued. | | | |
| A. However | B. Because | C. Therefore | D. So |
| 18. We stayed indoors _____ the bad weather. | | | |
| A. because | B. although | C. because of | D. however |
| 19. The soup is _____ hot for children to eat. | | | |
| A. enough | B. very | C. too | D. really |
| 20. She isn't old enough _____ a motorbike. | | | |
| A. ride | B. riding | C. to ride | D. rode |
| 21. You _____ wear a seat belt when travelling by car. | | | |
| A. must | B. shouldn't | C. don't have to | D. can't |
| 22. Students _____ cheat in examinations. | | | |
| A. should | B. mustn't | C. have to | D. can |

23. My father enjoys _____ newspapers every morning.
A. read B. reading C. to read D. reads
24. Lan wants _____ English more fluently.
A. speak B. speaking C. spoke D. to speak
25. I'm interested _____ learning foreign languages.
A. on B. at C. in D. with
26. There aren't _____ eggs left in the fridge.
A. much B. many C. little D. a little
27. We have only _____ milk. We need to buy more.
A. few B. a few C. little D. many
28. Would you like _____ orange juice?
A. some B. any C. much D. many
29. I saw _____ eagle flying above the mountain.
A. a B. an C. the D. Ø
30. _____ Pacific Ocean is the largest ocean in the world.
A. A B. An C. The D. Ø
31. My sister is _____ than me.
A. tall B. taller C. tallest D. more tall
32. This is _____ film I have ever seen.
A. interesting B. more interesting C. most interesting D. the most interesting
33. Nam runs _____ than any other student in his class.
A. fast B. faster C. fastest D. more fast
34. My backpack is _____ yours.
A. same B. same as C. the same D. the same as
35. My grandmother _____ walk several kilometres to school.
A. uses to B. used to C. is used to D. use to
36. The lesson was very _____.
A. bored B. boring C. bore D. boredom
37. We were _____ by the magician's performance.
A. amazed B. amazing C. amaze D. amazement
38. She speaks English _____ than her brother.
A. fluent B. fluency C. fluently D. more fluently
39. We bought a _____ table for our dining room.
A. wooden large round B. round large wooden
C. large round wooden D. large wooden round
40. Why don't we go cycling this Sunday?
A. That's a good idea. B. You're welcome. C. Never mind. D. Congratulations.
41. Let's meet at the school gate at 7 a.m.
A. That's all right. B. Great! C. Not at all. D. Good luck.
42. What about joining the environment club?
A. No problem. B. I don't think so. C. I'd love to. D. That's kind of you.

PART D. READING COMPREHENSION

Read the passage and choose the best answer A, B, C or D for questions 43–52.

Nowadays, many teenagers spend a large amount of their free time using electronic devices such as smartphones, tablets and computers. These devices help them communicate with friends, search for information and enjoy entertainment. In many ways, technology has made life easier and more convenient for young people.

However, spending too much time on electronic devices may also have some **negative** effects. Some teenagers spend several hours each day playing online games or scrolling through social media. As a result, **they** may have less time for physical activities, face-to-face communication and schoolwork. Health experts have also warned that excessive screen time can lead to eye strain, sleep problems and a lack of exercise.

On the other hand, technology can be extremely useful when it is used responsibly. Many students use educational websites and online courses to improve their knowledge and develop new skills. During the COVID-19 pandemic, millions of students around the world continued their studies through online learning platforms. Without technology, this would have been much more difficult.

Experts suggest that teenagers should learn how to balance their online and offline activities. Instead of spending all their free time on screens, they should also participate in sports, read books, spend time with family members and enjoy outdoor activities. By using technology wisely, young people can benefit from its advantages while avoiding its disadvantages.

Questions:

43. What is the main topic of the passage?

- A. The history of computers
- B. Teenagers and technology
- C. Outdoor activities for children
- D. The COVID-19 pandemic

44. According to the passage, electronic devices help teenagers _____.

- A. avoid studying
- B. communicate and find information
- C. become professional gamers
- D. spend less time online

45. The word “**negative**” in paragraph 2 is closest in meaning to _____.

- A. harmful
- B. useful
- C. exciting
- D. interesting

46. What may happen if teenagers spend too much time on electronic devices?

- A. They become stronger.
- B. They get more exercise.
- C. They may have sleep problems.
- D. They improve communication skills.

47. The word “**they**” in paragraph 2 refers to _____.

- A. experts
- B. activities
- C. teenagers
- D. devices

48. What does the passage say about technology during the COVID-19 pandemic?

- A. It caused many problems.
- B. It made education impossible.
- C. It helped students continue learning.
- D. It replaced teachers completely.

49. Which of the following is NOT mentioned as a benefit of technology?

- A. Access to information
- B. Online learning
- C. Communication
- D. Weight loss

50. What does the word “wisely” in the last paragraph mean?

- A. Quickly
- B. Carefully and intelligently
- C. Frequently
- D. Secretly

51. Which activity is recommended by experts?

- A. Playing online games all day
- B. Using social media every hour
- C. Balancing online and offline activities
- D. Watching videos before bedtime

52. What can be inferred from the passage?

- A. Technology is completely harmful.
- B. Teenagers should never use smartphones.
- C. Technology is beneficial if used properly.
- D. Online learning is better than all traditional learning.